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Proposed Committee Action 
 
Recommend approval of the procedure presented for Florida Poly Career Planning Training 
as required by section 1006.75(3)(a), Florida Statutes to the Board of Trustees. 
 

Background Information 
 

Background: Florida HB 1261 (2021) created section 1006.75(3)(a), Florida Statutes, 
requiring each university to adopt procedures to connect undergraduate students to career 
planning, coaching, and related programs during the first academic year of the student’s 
enrollment. This requirement begins in fall 2022. This training is delivered as a fully online 
set of resource materials. 

Florida Poly Career Planning Training: 

During the students’ first year of enrollment at Florida Polytechnic University all new students 
must complete a Canvas-based Career Planning Training Module as part of new student 
orientation. 

The Career Planning Training Module will: 

a) Require students to set up a Handshake profile, which registers the student with the 
university’s career center. 

b) Within Career Module, students will complete a career readiness “Self-Assessment” 
provided through Focus 2.  

c) The Career Module will further direct students to the State University System 
dashboard that presents financial data by academic disciplines of graduates as well as 
the percentage of graduates who have continued their education beyond the 
baccalaureate level. 

The Career Planning Training Module will affirmatively indicate that the student has been 
provided with the information that is required as part of Florida Statutes section 
1006.75(3)(a).  

Supporting Documentation: N/A 
 
Prepared by:  Dr. Terry Parker, EVP and Provost; Dr. Kathryn Miller, Vice Provost,  
Student Affairs 


